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Senate Committee on the Judiciary  
United States Senate  
Washington, D.C. 20510  
 
Dear Senator Graham: 

This is in response to your June 28, 2023, letter.1   

As I recently explained to the Honorable Jim Jordan,2 since the whistleblowers’ 
allegations relate to a criminal investigation that is currently being prosecuted in the 
United States District Court for the District of Delaware, I have a duty to protect 
confidential law enforcement information and deliberative communications related to the 
case.  As I likewise indicated, I welcome the opportunity to respond to these claims in more 
detail at the appropriate future time, as authorized by the law and Department policy.   

To clarify an apparent misperception and to avoid future confusion, I wish to make 
one point clear:  in this case, I have not requested Special Counsel designation pursuant to 
28 CFR § 600 et seq.  Rather, I had discussions with Departmental officials regarding 
potential appointment under 28 U.S.C. § 515, which would have allowed me to file charges 
in a district outside my own without the partnership of the local U.S. Attorney.  I was 
assured that I would be granted this authority if it proved necessary.  And this assurance 
came months before the October 7, 2022, meeting referenced throughout the whistleblowers’ 
allegations.  In this case, I’ve followed the process outlined in my June 30 letter and have 
never been denied the authority to bring charges in any jurisdiction.    

 
 
 
 

 
1 Letter from Sen. Lindsey O. Graham, Ranking Member, S. Comm. on the Judiciary, to Hon. David C. 
Weiss, U.S. Att’y, District of Delaware (June 28, 2023) (hereinafter, “the June 28 letter”). 
2 Letter from Hon. David C. Weiss, U.S. Att’y, District of Delaware to Rep. Jim Jordan, Chairman, H. Comm. 
on the Judiciary (June 30, 2023) (hereinafter, “the June 30 letter”). 

 



The Honorable Lindsey O. Graham  Page 2 
July 10, 2023 
 

       
 

Your questions about allegations contained in an FBI FD-1023 Form relate to an 
ongoing investigation.  As such, I cannot comment on them at this time.   
     

          
 
         
cc:  The Honorable Richard J. Durbin, Chairman 

 


